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To enable our plans to mesh most smoothly with longer term efforts and plans that might already be underway in the community, we suggest you keep in mind the following guidelines to the extent possible.  Exceptions might be inevitable; use your best judgment, and try to provide enough commentary on those exceptions to enable others to understand the rationale.

To save your own time, assemble as many maps and plans as you can that may already support your efforts (such as the Southwest Michigan Road and Trail Bicycle Guide), prior to beginning.  Contact the jurisdictions whose routes you are contemplating to receive an update on plans they may already have underway, if you do not have these already.
Routes can fall entirely within specific townships, villages, and cities.  This offers each jurisdiction a local attraction, which in turn helps link their local attractions.

Routes that link enduring points of interest within or across jurisdictions have the best chance of receiving eventual signage within the right-of-ways and other infrastructure support.  

Routes can be officially signed on the authority of a local jurisdiction, if signs are not posted within the right-of-way (examples might include an informational kiosk on private property or in a local park).

Consider that routes of various lengths will appeal to different types and numbers of riders.  Shorter lengths might appeal to families with children on a short outing that does not require much preparation or fitness.  Shorter loops (such as a north loop, south loop) can be combined to form longer trails that might appeal to more adult or more athletic riders.

Consider giving routes a name that adds to their appeal and the ability to describe and to promote their use.

To help decide where specific routes might be planned, consider the major features and destinations within the jurisdiction: major population centers, recreational destinations and scenic points, shopping centers, and geographic elements that lend themselves to various types of fitness related training (e.g., hills and flats).
Give priority to using roads with low traffic volume.
Give priority to using roads with shoulders, especially four foot shoulders.

Give extra consideration to routes using bridges that offer shoulders, sidewalks, and/or lower traffic volume.

Before sending your route out of your own subcommittee for review by others, ride the route yourself to ensure its suitability, if you have not already done so.

All routes must be considered preliminary until vetted by a responsible body.  In the case routes being considered for posting on our www.bikefriendlykalamazoo.org web site, we will set up a process that includes review by our route planning committee.  To begin with, our own routes must rely on existing infrastructure, and not rely on infrastructure that does not yet exist.
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